
 
 
 

 
156 Water Street, Exeter, NH 03833 
Tel. 603-778-0885  Fax:  603-778-9183 

email@rpc-nh.org  www.rpc-nh.org 

 

Atkinson • Brentwood • Danville • East Kingston • Epping • Exeter • Fremont • Greenland • Hampstead • Hampton • Hampton Falls • Kensington • Kingston • New Castle  
Newfields • Newington • Newton • North Hampton • Plaistow • Portsmouth • Raymond• Rye • Salem • Sandown • Seabrook • South Hampton • Stratham  

 

MINUTES 
  

RPC Legislative Policy Committee 
June 28th, 2017 ** 4:30 PM ** 

RPC Conference Room 
 

Attendance:  Barbara Kravitz, Chair, James Van Bokkelen, Peter Merrill, Tim Moore 
Staff Attending:  Cliff Sinnott, Glenn Greenwood, Jenn Rowden 
 
1. Minutes of May 22, 2017  
 
The minutes of May 22 were reviewed and approved. 
  
2. Continuation of discussion on 2017 Legislative Forum  
 
Kravitz confirmed that the Forum will be held on November 8th assuming availability of Unitil’s facility. She 
said Mark Lambert has indicated they would like to host again.  Sinnott said he would confirm the date with 
Lambert before leaving. 
 
She reviewed prior discussion about the 2017 Forum topic, and the committee reviewed Van Bokkelen’s 
issue summary distributed with the agenda.  Van Bokkelen said he has since amended the summary which 
now reflects additional elements.  Rowden and Greenwood explained their proposed Forum content 
(Attached) which includes:  an overview of water issues in the region; highlighting municipal water resource 
protection actions; quantity concerns (drought and water conservation); emerging threats to drinking water 
supplies.   
 
Wide ranging discussion ensued about water resources issues and conflicts that are existing in the region.  
Sinnott commented that this is such a wide-ranging set of issues that it will be necessary to limit the 
discussion to a well-organized subset or we will run the risk of ‘over programming’ the Forum as we have in 
the past. 
 
Kravitz brought up the idea of asking Brandon Kernen from NHDES who spoke at the recent Water Resource 
conference to attend the next LPC meeting to advise on the Forum content.  Consensus was this would be 
helpful; Greenwood who has worked with Kernen for years, will extend the invitation and let Kravtiz know. 
 
3. 2017 Bill tracking wrap-up and update from members on remaining Bills tracked for 2017 
 
The final bill tracking provided by Moore was briefly reviewed. 
    
4. Summer meeting:   tentatively set for 4:30 PM on July 26th, depending on availability of B. Kernen. 
  
5. Other / Adjourn:  The meeting adjourned at 5:45. 
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